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ANITA HERBERT  -  STEPS GROUP TASMANIA                                     
Anita is the  Regional Manager of the Steps Australia Group in Tasmania.  Since its 
founding in 1989 by a small group of concerned parents in Queensland, STEPS Group 
has continued to empower individuals to achieve, breaking down barriers, and driving 
change across our communities.  As a national not-for-profit  organisation, they are a 
passionate provider of training, employment, and community services that aim to im-
prove accessibility, reduce poverty and isolation, and help people harness their poten-
tial leading to happier, healthier lives.                                                                                                                               
The Steps program aims to provide options on their road to independence, purpose 
and a meaningful job.  As an approved NDIS provider, STEPS offers personalized      
disability support services that prioritizes individual needs.  The STEPS process begins 
with learning basic skills for living independently through, learning work skills and job 
readiness and finally to achieve   
fulfilling employment.  Some         
participants can attend the Pathways 
College in Caloundra, Queensland. 
The boarding students reside in a 
modern, fully fitted and contained 
units designed to reflect an          
independent living environment. We 
thank Anita for a really interesting 
and inspiring presentation.  Anita is 
pictured here with Chair Numan, 
who also works with STEPS in     
Hobart. 



 

 Events Update Report for Government House: 

All members have been allocated to a “team” for 
the Government House Open Day: 

Team Devonshire Tea: 

Shirin Pickett; Karin Zwick; Anne Reeves; Richard 
Wyatt; Ken Kerrison; Ankita Pyakurel; Ishwari 
Poudel; Bob Hardy; David Taylor; Gloria Park;    
Suzanne Watton; Sue Morris; Derryn Work 

Team BBQ: 

Gayle Smith; George Toepfer;  Lyn Deegan; Peter Lowery; Sandra Hall; David 
Harrison; Robyn Harrison (EFTPOS); Peter Allanby; Numan Rasul; Raza Islam; 
Terry Evans; Angela Gillies; Sue Saunders; Gaylee Chick 

If I have missed anybody OFF THE LIST and you can attend, please let George 
know ASAP. 

Some members have expressed they cannot be there for Sunday 3rd Nov.   
Because it is a full day commitment.  We will really miss them, as it is a great 
“fellowship” day too. Fingers crossed for good weather. 

We will be asking for several member to help set up on Saturday 2nd Nov. if 
you can help, please talk to George.  If you have a problem with your team 
allocation, or you can’t be there please talk to George ASAP.  

More information detailing your duties on the day will be explained to you by 
the co-ordinators of the team closer to the time. The co-ordinators for each 
team are highlighted. If you can enlist spouses or really good helpful friends, 
that would be greatly appreciated. 

If you can make a few scones for the occasion please to talk to Shirin. If you 
need a recipe for scones  please see Karin. 

More information soon 
or if there is something 
specific you need to 
know please ask a           
co-ordinator. 

Coordinator George 



 

 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY …… 

 “We acknowledge and pay respect to the Tasmanian  Aboriginal  people 
as the traditional and original owners and continuing custodians of this 
land on which we gather and acknowledge Elders – past and present of 
Lutruwita". 

HERE AND THERE …..  

• In spite of the persistent inclement weather there was a very good roll up at 
Last Thursday’s meeting at the BYC.  It was great to see VP Ankita back after a 
few weeks away and prospective new member Sandra Hall was attending her 
third meeting. 

• It was also pleasing to hear that Rotarians Sue Morris and Jill Wright are    
feeling better.  

• Treasurer Gayle advised that upcoming Nepal eye screening camp has been 
allocated a donation of $1500.  Well done to VP Ankita and Ishwari. 

• Projects Director Anne Reeves advised she has received a letter of thanks for 
our $500 donation to the South Arm Men's Shed. They will use the donation 
to help build their Community Garden project at South Arm. 

•  Well done to Jill Wright and the team who manned to gate at the last home 
game for the Clarence Football Club at Blundstone Arena last Saturday. The 
wind was howling and the rain showers were persistent.  Great job! 

•    RAFFLE WINNERS:  Not sure which Emmett had the winning ticket but   

Annette must have paid for it because she gave it to Reg who chose the white 

wine. Someone else also won a prize after a long drought (grin). 

RAIN, RAIN GO AWAY!                   

After a week of high winds and lots of 

rain here’s a little drop of fun. 

 



 

 DIARY OF EVENTS …   

SEPTEMBER 

Thurs. 5th      Club Assembly 

Wed. 11th      Coffee Club -  Local Grocer, Cambridge @ 11.30 am.  

Thurs. 12th     Colony 47 

Thurs. 19th     District Governor Visit  - Pam Scott.  

 Fri. 27th         Friday Dinks Bellerive Yacht Club @ 5.00 pm 

     DUTY ROSTER                                                 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS …... 

17th Gaylee Chick 

!8th  George Toepfer 

 

Date Greeter/Chair Registration Duty Officers 

5th Sept. Reg Karin & Ishwari   Rob & Richard 

12th Sept. Susie Raza & Numan George & Helen 

19th Sept  Reg Terry & Gayle David H & Deb  


